


July Editorial—For the Times They Are a Changin’ 
In last month’s newsletter, we were so excited to be  

expanding the number of articles we could provide, that we 

forgot about something currently very important— 

Supply Chain Issues! 

This means shorter newsletters. Hence, in June we had to 

manually stuff the last two pages of our regular newsletter as 

the publisher cut us off abruptly and without warning. 

OUCH and we won’t let this get us down! One of my favorite 

lines from The Godfather is, “If Clemenza can find a way…” 

And so we have. 

Announcing the Soon to Be New and Improved Palomar East Website! 
Ta Da—That’s right!  And this is only the beginning. We have big plans for our Park’s website. Below is a 

screen grab of Phase 1. Our goal is to offer even more park information than the newsletter alone  

can handle. So, please keep sending us your articles—we will still publish them albeit online when needed. 

Breeze Contributors 

  Gayle Cinnamon (Editor) 

  Ken Hodor Lanny Lippincott 

  Sharon Irving  Pam Peterman 

  Patty Gonzales Carl Silva 

Disclaimers:  The Breeze is not responsible for print quality and color interpretations, or date and time changes of events in this  

newsletter. Check our website for the most up-to-date information:  Palomar-Estates-East.org. Ads placed in The Breeze and  

newsletter production quality are solely managed by the publisher: MLB Group 800-828-8242. 

    Drop us a line anytime: PEE.TheBreeze@gmail.com 

Website Beta Testers Needed 
This new WEBSITE is NOT yet LIVE!  Contact The Breeze if you’d like to be a beta tester. This is your chance to 

help participate in the site’s design and all that goes with it. So far, the site has been designed by myself, 

Patty Gonzales, and Ken Hodor.  More eyes on the site will make it even better for all of us. 

Yes, the times they are a changin’ and we must change with them. Another famous film quote is, “They’re 

never gonna’ get me down.”  Do you know what 1960’s film that line came from?  Hint: The star actress was  

Debbie Reynolds. 

Palomar-Estates-East.org
mailto:PEE.TheBreeze@gmail.com


It is that time of year again when our President, 

George Turk, takes a leave from writing these 

monthly reports. However, have no fear. I’m  

Stacee Price, Director of Resident Services for 

SPARC, and I’ll be your Memo-writer this month. 

Since George gave me this platform, I thought 

I’d tell you a little about what we’ve been up to 

and what we’re planning to bring to Palomar 

Estates East next. 

SPARC Events 
SPARC stands for Services and Programs Assisting 

Residents in Our Communities.  

SPARC aims to provide health, wellness and  

education resources to benefit Palomar East  

residents. Most of these programs are free to  

attend, and sometimes we give out great prizes 

and offer food and/or refreshments! 

Some recent examples include safety seminars, 

art classes, resource fairs, and Medicare  

presentations.  

Last month, SPARC held a Health and Wellness  

Resource Fair, which featured 15+ educational  

vendors, health screenings, live music, lunch, 

and raffle prizes. If you missed this event, worry 

not, as we have other great programs coming 

this summer! 

As the summer season begins to roll in, SPARC is  

preparing special events for your community, 

such as a Smartphone Training Class (7/12) and 

the Fruit-Picking Program (7/12). 

Do you want to find out more about future 

SPARC programs? The best way to do that is to 

visit your community clubhouse and check for a 

posted bulletin or review your monthly  

newsletter. We look forward to seeing you at our 

next event.  

 

George Asked Me to Remind You… 

It’s Income Cert time. You know the drill by now: 

check a few boxes, fill in some blanks, and get it 

back to us. We use your forms to generate  

property tax savings, every dollar of which we 

spend on upgrading your Park.  

Palomar East gets so much benefit for just a  

couple of moments of your time. Thank you for 

your cooperation.  

A Final Thought  

Last month, for Father’s Day, I gave my dad $100 

and told him to buy something that would make 

my life easier. He used it to buy a present for my 

mom. 

Stacee Price 
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HOME SALES 
Three homes sold in the last month. There are 

an additional three homes in escrow. Four 

homes are currently for sale.  

MAINTENANCE UPDATE 

 The clubhouse ceiling project is finished. 

New lights and ceiling fans were installed 

for your enjoyment.  

 Staff built a frame for the new Park Map at 

the entrance of the park.   

 The palm trees around the clubhouse were 

trimmed.  

 There were two water leaks that were  

repaired: one on Elm Street and another at 

a residence.  

 The bocce court was repaired just in time 

for summer.  

OUTSIDE STORAGE  

Items cannot be stored in carport or around 

home. Outdoor furnishings are only permitted 

on your patio, porch, or yard. You cannot 

store furniture, boxes, and other loose items in 

your carport or around your home. 

2022 INCOME CERTIFICATION 

This form protects all residents for the yearly 

rent increase. If you have not completed 

this form, please do so as soon as possible. 

If you need a replacement form, they are  

available in the office. Your assistance is 

greatly appreciated.  

 SHORT & QUICK LIST 

 Pet Registration: All pets are required to 

be registered with the park. Visitors with 

dogs that do not meet the park pet  

requirements are not allowed. 

 Weeds: No one wants them. Do you have 

some? Take a walk around your property 

and pull them. Don’t forget to clean your 

gutters.  

 Summer is coming!  

 Children’s pool hours are from 11 am 

to 1 pm and 4-6 pm.  

 Children under 3 or wearing diapers 

are not permitted in the pool.  

Have a Happy and Safe 4th of July!  

Your concerns and needs ARE IMPORTANT! 

If it is not urgent or an emergency,  

I encourage you to email me:  

 palomareast@gmail.com 

Kasey 

Manager’s Report 

Market Update (as of 06/15) REMINDER—To take  

advantage of FREE Fruit 

Picking, compliments 

of SPARC—See page 9. 

mailto:palomareast@gmail.com


When Dreams Come True... 

You may have noticed how nice and quiet our 

upper clubhouse is when conversing in  

gatherings there. That's because our PEERA 

Wish List ceiling project has been completed. 

New paneling, light fixtures, and fans have 

been added as our upgrading of the upper 

clubhouse continues. 

Wow! What a difference!  

Next up in the process is repainting the walls, 

window coverings, and eventually buying new  

carpeting. These projects will begin after the 

new "Wish List" budget carries over into late  

July. So please come and enjoy our new  

clubhouse surroundings! 

Happy Birthday America! 

Yes, that's right, on July 4th our country will be 

246 years old! 

Now you might think that's a long time but if 

you have ever been to Europe and toured 

some of their major cities and cites, you'll  

realize our country is just a baby in the 

scheme of things!  

4th of July Tailgate Party 

Nevertheless, it's time to celebrate our  

independence and we will be doing that right 

here at Palomar Estates East. We are inviting 

you to a 4th of July tailgate party co-hosted 

with our Social Club.  

All the details are located in a flier on another 

page of this edition. FYI—in addition to our  

celebration, Bradley Park will be presenting a 

4th of July carnival and fireworks display. 

Although our event will conclude at 7:00 p.m., 

we invite you to hang around and view the 

fireworks show from our parking lot. 

 

July 



PEERA Job Profiles 

Now, as I have stated in past Breeze articles, every month until end of this year‘s elections, I will post  

descriptions of board and member-at-large functions as described in our PEERA By-Laws. These positions 

may or may not be open for next year, but I just want to describe them so that in the future, you may  

consider running for one of them. Later this year, I will designate which positions are open and then you 

can decide which one suits you best. 

Please consider running for a PEERA job position when it becomes available. Note that each year the 

board meets to decide who fits which member-at-large position, and they can be rearranged to serve 

the best possible function of our residents’ association.  That said, you can also request a specific position 

too, and we will try to accommodate you. 

Please come and join us for the 4th of July celebration! I'll be looking forward to seeing you all there! 

NEXT PEERA BOARD MEETING:  July 5th (5:30 PM) Thanks, Carl Silva  

1. PEERA BOARD VICE-CHAIRPERSON THINGS TO CONSIDER… 

 In the absence of the Board Chair, the Vice-Chair shall exercise all 

powers of the Board Chair. 

 As part of his/her normal duties, the Vice-Chair shall oversee and  
submit the "Wish List" to management regarding capital improvements 

and maintenance by March 31st of each year. 

Are you: 

✓ Passionate about helping East Park continue to  

expand the types of activities and services  

offered to our residents? 

✓ A good listener, manager, and team player? 

2. Complaints Committee (member-at-large position) THINGS TO CONSIDER… 

 Subject to relevant provisions of the PEERA Rules and Regulations, the  
committee shall receive all complaints by or against residents of  
Palomar Estates East; investigate the complaints and attempt to solve 

them. 

 If a complaint cannot be resolved to the satisfaction of the parties  
involved, the complaint should be forwarded to the park managers for 
further action. The committee shall report all complaints and resolutions 

thereof to the Board.  

Are you: 

✓ A good communicator? 

✓ Patient, practical, and a good problem-solver? 

✓ Skilled in listening and negotiation techniques? 





What’s in Your Backyard? 
Would you eat an apple and then throw 

it out in your backyard? 

Of course you wouldn’t. One of the easiest—but 

most important things you can do to control pests, 

diseases, and airborne spores—is to pick up all the 

fruit that falls during the season.  We call this practice 

“yard hygiene.” 

If you leave fruit lying on the ground, there’s a 

chance the brown rot can spread into the fruit on 

the tree that is still healthy. You also don’t want to 

leave brown rot spores around for the insects to carry around in your yard or your neighbors. 

So, it’s important to pick the fruit up and completely remove fallen fruit from the area.  

SPARC to the Rescue—FREE Fruit Picking! 
Not to worry though as SPARC is sponsoring a FREE Fruit-

Picking Day to help pick fruit from your trees before it hits 

the ground. 

Please sign up with the Front Office  

and save the date. 

Citrus & Apples ONLY 

Date: Tuesday, July 12th 

Advance Reservations Required! 

Help yourself and help your neighbors by getting your fruit 

picked now before it can cause a problem. 



  2022 Social Club Board 

  President Sharon Irving 

  Vice President Michele Silva 

  Secretary Marilyn Tippetts 

  Treasurer Debbie Johnston 

  Membership Chair David Tisdall 

  Members–At–Large 

  Dolores Bsharah  Anne Litz  

  Leslie Dranko  Sally Yeater 

Making New Friends    Caring and Sharing the Journey 

Social Club News July  2022 

As Summer continues, there is no shortage of neighbor 

mixing and mingling opportunities in our community! 

Mark your calendar now for Saturday, August 13th, for 

the always popular PANCAKE BREAKFAST MEET & GREET, 

free to all residents and a perfect time to welcome all 

newcomers to the park. The breakfast will be held from  

8 am – 10 am at the Clubhouse.  Let’s give a huge 

shoutout to Dave Tisdall, the Pancake Breakfast Chair 

and Chief Cook, as well as the Membership Chair of the 

Social Club. Both the Social Club and PEERA will be 

sponsoring this event. 

September comes soon enough, and along with it, the 

spirit of Summer continues with an incredible LUAU PARTY 

to be held early in the month. Event Chair Lani Baltrano 

will be creating a joyful island experience for all in the 

Clubhouse, complete with Hawaiian food, music group 

entertainment, and even dance lessons that will 

transport us to the place of huge rainbows, gentle trade 

winds and the lingering spirit of Aloha. (WATCH FOR 

MORE DETAILS.) 

Stay tuned to The Breeze as our informative village voice 

that shares all upcoming event details. It’s not too soon, 

however, to mark your calendars now for our: 

 HALLOWEEN PARTY on Saturday, October 29 

 THANKSGIVING DINNER on Saturday, November 19 

 HOLIDAY DINNER on Saturday, December 17 

 NEW YEAR’S EVE CELEBRATION BASH on Saturday,  

December 31. 

Hello, Friends …Get Ready to Celebrate! 

July is a time to fire up the grill, gather together to 

watch the fireworks, take in a boat ride at Lake San 

Marcos, and generally chill out at the beach. For  

someone who grew up land-locked in upstate New 

York, it goes without saying how lucky we all are here at 

Palomar Estates East to live just minutes away from the 

ocean, and of course, our beautiful neighborhood lake! 

Even the July 4th fireworks are minutes away … as close 

as Bradley Park (yes, they’re happening this year!). 

You won’t have to go far for a fantastic 4th of July  

celebration right here in our own community. You are all 

cordially invited to the PEERA and Social Club 4th OF  

JULY TAILGATE PARTY on Monday, July 4th from 5 pm – 7 

pm, outside in the parking lot behind the Clubhouse 

(admission and soft drinks are free). There will also be 

seating in the Clubhouse for residents who don’t want 

to drive or prefer not to sit outside. The theme?  Red, 

white, and blue, of course! 

So, pack up your family, friends and food in your vehicle 

and drive over to the Tailgate Party parking lot for tons 

of July 4th fun. It’s a great chance to visit with the  

neighbors while enjoying dance music on the patio, 

getting your photo taken at the special Clubhouse  

photo booth, and having the chance to win one of the 

four free prize drawings! Remember that the patio grill 

will be fired up for those who want to use it.  

Food and beverages are not being sold, so as you’re 

packing up your tailgate dinner and car, be sure to  

include paper products, cooking utensils, chairs, etc. 

(SEE YOUR EVENT FLYER FOR FULL DETAILS.) 



IF YOU’RE NOT A MEMBER OF THE SOCIAL CLUB 

YET, COME JOIN US … AND THE FUN! 

Sharon Irving 

760-310-1086 

sharon@beauty-pr.com 

JUNE 4TH PET PRIDE PARADE PAWS-ITIVELY A SUCCESS! 
It was a beautiful sunny Saturday as pet owners from Palomar Estates East and West brought their 

furry ones to the June 4th PET PRIDE PARADE to participate in a fun 5-category competition.  Of 

course, it was just as much fun for all the pet lovers who also came to cheer on their neighbors 

and their fabulous pets. A special thanks to event co-chairs Michele Silva and Leslie Dranko, plus 

their volunteer team! Among all the special treats that were given out to everyone at the event, 

we would like to especially thank the AARP regional chapter for donating 200 light-up safety 

bracelets that protect pet owners and their pets in the dark.  

The competition was close for the judges Linda Cockrell, Ken Meyer and Sharon Veal, but here 

are their category winner results: Most Creative Costume—Debbie Stevenson with Puka, Funniest 

Costume—Marilyn Tippetts with Charlie Brown, Largest and Most Talented Pet—Kellie Lunsford with 

Kyia, Smallest Pet—Amory Ramirez with Luna, Pet with Longest Tail—Carolyn Buckley with Mabel, 

and Pet with Longest Ears—Lorene Christian with Henry. 

Photo Highlights 

(by Pam Peterman and  

Debbie Johnston) 

IF YOU’RE NOT A MEMBER OF THE SOCIAL CLUB YET, 

COME JOIN US … AND THE FUN! 

Sharon Irving 

760-310-1086 

sharon@beauty-pr.com 



East Park Events Calendar  

REPEATING EVENTS:  All Calendar Activities Repeat Every Week EXCEPT for Those in RED TYPE!  

12:15 AM Zumba West 

1:00 PM Hand & Foot*  

2:30 PM Men’s Bocce 
4:00 PM Yoga Zoom 

6:00 PM Yoga West & 
Zoom 

10:00 AM Chair Yoga West 
& Zoom 

2:15 PM Zumba Zoom 

1:00 PM Hand & Foot*  

7:00 PM Darts 

5:30 PM 
PEERA Board Meeting 

10:00 AM Acrylics 
Painting 

 

July  

deadline for  

The Breeze 

10:00 AM Yoga West & 
  Zoom 

10:30 AM Zumba Zoom 

1:30 PM Pool/Billiards 

  6:00 PM Manipulation* 

PEERA & Social 

Club Tailgate Party 

SPARC  
Fruit Picking Day 

FREE Make Your Smart 
Phone Work Better For You 
Training 



 July 2022 
Visit our website for more news!  Palomar-Estates-East.org.  If you don’t have an 

account, please request one from Ken Hodor, PEERA Technical Support. 

Calendar Notes 

 Event Locations: 

Most events are at 

the Palomar East 

Clubhouse. See the 

Community  

Resources &  

Activities page for 

details & exceptions. 

 Card Games: A red 

asterisk (*) indicates 

a card game. 

Notable Days 

4th Independence 

Day 

4th Social Club and 

PEERA Tailgate 

Party 

9th Summer  

Decorating  

Contest Judging 

12th Senior Gleaners 

Fruit Picking day 

12th FREE Make Your 

Smartphone 

Work Better for 

You Training 

15th Social Club 

Board Meeting 

16th Social Club  

General  

Membership 

Meeting 

20th National Moon 

Landing Day 

  9:00 AM  Tai Chi 

2:00 PM Dance 
Lessons 

2:00 PM Dance 
Lessons 

10:00 AM Chair Yoga East 
& Zoom 

11:30 AM Zumba East 

  1:00 PM Hand & Foot* 

  4:30 PM Zumba Zoom 
  6:00 PM Bingo West 

10:00 AM Social Club  
Board  
Meeting 

11:30 AM 

Social Club  

General  

Membership   

Meeting 

Summer  

Decorating 

Contest  

Judging 



Our Community Resources & Activities 

All Are Welcome      Come Join the FUN! 

Additional Park Activities 

Billiards—Lower Clubhouse Ken Hodor 

Bingo—West Delane Johnson 

Bocce Ball Don Bomar 

Card Games Card Room 

Darts—Lower Clubhouse Don Bomar 

Fishing Don Bomar 

Fitness Facility Ken Hodor 

Golf Putting Green Henry Robicheaux 

Horse Shoes Henry Robicheaux 

Library A.J. Jangula 

Pickleball Bill Mead 

Ping Pong—Lower Clubhouse Bill Mead 

Puzzles Card Room & Firepit area 

Tennis Bill Mead 

Activity Details  

ACRYLICS PAINTING Dawn Anguiano: 3rd Tuesday, 10am—1pm, East Clubhouse 

CERAMICS Andrea Martin: Wednesdays, 6—8pm, East Arts & Craft Room 

DANCE LESSONS Anne Pearson (858) 610-4816: 2nd & 4th Tuesdays, 2—3:30pm, East Clubhouse 

FIBER ARTS Sally Yeater (719) 651-2866:  Wednesday, 9:30—11am, East Arts & Craft Room  

YOGA LuAnn Foster (480) 203-4330: Monday—Thursday at various times and locations 

ZUMBA Saleemah (803) 463-2880:  Monday—Thursday at various times and locations 

SPARC Henry Robicheaux (760) 207-6896:  PEERA Community Services 

Details for all activities are located on the Palomar East Cardroom Hallway Activities Bulletin Board 

 and on our website: Palomar-Estates-East.org. 



3 Elodia Romberg 

3 Momoko McCullough 

3 Donna Anastasion 

3 Alicia Ruiz 

3 Anne Litz 

3 Dennis Price 

5 Elizabeth Roberts 

6 Lorene Christian 

8 Bob Erikson 

8 Anthony DeAngelo 

9 Lee Dalrymple 

10 Richard Purves 

10 Danny Sustaita 

13 David Benaderet 

13 Shirley Gantner 

14 Patricia Mann 

15 Cornelia Van Rhyn 

15 Terry Nobriga 

16 Herbert Wong 

16 Linda Profitt 

16 Deborah Daffer 

16 Linda Garrett 

19 Lisa Patchen 

19 James McHugh 

19 Keith Stinson 

19 Marilyn Dowell 

20 Joe Ruiz 

20 Jeffrey Hall 

20 Charlene Ollier 

21 Jacques Proulx 

21 Bernardo Sustaito 

22 Terry Powers 

25 Sally Yeater 

25 Rita Grant 

28 Zoe Wimpee 

30 Philip Stoffer 

31 Daryl Quinn 

31 Linda Walters 

July Trivia 
 Birthstone: Ruby 

(Love and passion, 

Strength, good  

fortune) 

 Color: Red 

 Flower: Larkspur and Water Lily 

Western Astrology 

 Cancer: 06/21—07/22 

The Crab 

Maternal, domestic, 

and loves to nurture 

others (can be  

temper-prone) 

 Leo: 07/23—08/22 

The Lion 

Bold, intelligent, 

warm, courageous 

(can have trouble listening) 

USA Moon Landing 
On July 20, 1969, American astronauts Neil Armstrong and Edwin "Buzz" Aldrin 

became the first humans ever to land on the moon. About 6.5 hours later, Armstrong 

became the first person to walk on the moon. As he took his first step, Armstrong  
famously said, "That's one small step for man, one giant leap for mankind."  

The Apollo 11 mission occurred 8 years after President John F. Kennedy announced a 

national goal of landing a man on the moon by the end of the 1960s. 

Happy Anniversary 
Dave & Lynn Esposito   7 

Phil & Pina Bucelli 11 

Chester & Zoe Wimpee 28 

Juliette & Richard Johnson 29 

New Neighbors! 
 Sean Bryant 205 

 Tim Curtis 289 



Hangout for Our Furry Friends 
by Lorene Christian 

A couple of words about our dog park which 

is located next to the Community garden.  

The entertainment level watching the dogs’  

antics is just about always a 10—Kiya cuddles 

and Maya puts on a terrific show. 

Kiya and Maya 

Summer Walks & Dog Paws 
Friendly reminder to check the pavement for heat 

before taking your dog on a walk.  

 Place your hand or a bare foot on the surface 

for 10 seconds. If it is too hot for you to keep your 

hand or foot on it, then it is too hot for your pet.  

 Avoid the hottest parts of the day.  

 Walk early in the morning or in the evening after 

the pavement has cooled down. 

Keep them safe as paws are more loyal than most 

hands.    

Frankie (named after Frankie Avalon) 

 loves his ball 

When working in my garden, I listen to 

all their antics and am at peace. All is 

well in my garden with these  

wonderful, playful pups next door. 

Maya taking a break. 

And the String Beans are taking off. 






